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 IN THIS EDITION Newsletter Contact: 

** THE NEXT PC MEETING WILL BE THURSDAY 14TH DECEMBER ** 
 

Got a story for us? Got an Advert? 
Share your news! 

   

EMAIL: info@hambleton-pc.gov.uk 
 

 
DEADLINE for entries to the next Newsletter 

Edition 381 (FEB/MAR 24) is 

FRIDAY 12TH JANUARY 2024 
 

www.hambleton-pc.gov.uk 
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• Planning Applications 
• Public forum—info from 

Planning Consultant 
• New Councillor 
• PC Community Events 
• Thank you volunteers! 
 

Features: 

• Uniform Swap group - P.5 
• Chapel Festive Events - P.9 
• Hambleton Village Hall 

Festive Events - P.11 
• Player’s Panto - P.11 
• St Mary’s Festive Events - 

P.13 

TOP STORIES 

Hambleton Parish Council wishes Peace & Joy for the 
community this Christmas, and a Happy New Year to all. 

 

http://www.hambleton-pc.gov.uk
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  VILLAGE PLANNING APPLICATIONS 

DECEMBER 2023/JANUARY 2024 

PLANNING APPLICATIONS 
The Parish Council is aware of 3 major developers 
looking to build residential developments in 
Hambleton. You are urged to have your say on the 
proposals via the Selby Area Planning Portal: https://
public.selby.gov.uk/online-applications/ 
 
In light of so many major developments being 
proposed, the Parish Council will be taking the advice 
of a Planning Consultant who deals with objecting on 
behalf of Parish and Town Councils on these matters.  
The will be a PUBLIC FORUM at 7-8pm  on Tuesday 
12th December at the Village Hall so the PC can share 
the information and advice from the Planning 
Consultant. 
 
The interest has peaked since the Selby Area Local 
Plan was submitted to Central Government for 
approval, at this stage developers can refer to the 
‘emerging’ Local Plan in respect of sites and housing 
allocation etc. 
 
In addition to the Selby Local Plan which had to find 5 
years land supply for houses within the district, the 
new unitary North Yorkshire Council must now 
produce it’s own Local Plan.  The North Yorkshire 

Local Plan can ALSO use Selby area land as allocation 
for its housing supply so the Parish Council urges you 
to voice your opinions in all the upcoming 
consultations. 
 
Current Consultations INCLUDE: 

• Statement of Community Involvement— 

proposes how NYC will involve the community 
and keep people up to date through the 
process.  It is important they include the 
community in allocating housing supply because 
this affects people’s immediate locality and day 
to day lives 

• Draft Housing Strategy Consultation— a new 

strategy to deliver homes that meet the needs 
of communities across North Yorkshire.  This 
strategy provides a framework for the housing 
policies and projects that we will carry out in the 
next five years 

• Housing Allocation Policy— NYC now need to 

implement one policy for allocating social 
housing to cover all of North Yorkshire  

Visit: https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/your-council/
consultations-and-engagement/current-
consultations to HAVE YOUR SAY 

Current Applications: 
Manor Farm proposal: ZG2023/1152/OUTM 
Outline application with all matters reserved except for means of access to, but not within, the site for the development of up  to 150 
dwellings and associated landscaping and infrastructure works.  LOCATION: Land At Manor Farm, Chapel Street 

This is a duplicate application, for reasons given by the developers in the covering letter accompanying the ap-
plication.  The PC will be sending the same response as it did to the last application, along with any additional 
details as advised by the planning consultant. 
 
Gateforth Lane proposal: ZG2023/1033/FULM 
Erection of 65 residential dwellings, formation of roads, hard and soft landscaping and associated infrastructure | Land East And South 
Of Gateforth Court 

An extension for comments until 15th December has been granted to all residents, however the Planning 
Officer dealing with the application has explained these are major applications and likely to take some time be-
fore they are ready to be decided—planning comments can usually be submitted right up until the application 
goes before the Full Planning Committee. 
 
Taylor Wimpey, Scalm Lane 
No formal application as yet but the staff at the consultation at the Village Hall on Tuesday suggested they 
would have an outline application (access roads, not house layout or details) ready for submission before 
Christmas. 

https://public.selby.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?keyVal=S3CMWMNXIBE00&activeTab=summary
https://public.selby.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?keyVal=S3CMWMNXIBE00&activeTab=summary
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/your-council/consultations-and-engagement/current-consultations
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/your-council/consultations-and-engagement/current-consultations
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/your-council/consultations-and-engagement/current-consultations
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PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

DECEMBER 2023/JANUARY 2024 

These pages will give you an update on what the Parish Council have been dealing with and 
any issues that have been brought to our attention.  Parish Council Meetings are held every 
second Thursday of the month, check the Notice Board for the most recent Minutes.  The 
next meeting Agenda will be posted 3 days in advance of the meeting on the Notice Board. 

CONTACT THE CLERK: INFO@HAMBLETON-PC.GOV.UK 

NEW COUNCILLOR 
We welcome Tim Anger to the team as our newest 
Councillor!  He’s joined at a really tough time where 
concerns are high with regards to development in the 
village but we know he is ready to get involved and we 
thank him for his time and commitment. 
 
THANK YOU VOLUNTEERS 
You may not know that the Parish Councillors are 
volunteers, and they are supported by an army of 
Hambleton residents who help things run smoothly.  
Twenty one regular Newsletter deliverers, several Park 
gate open-and-closers, the Act of Remembrance 
Service team, the Christmas Lights Committee, the 
Litter Pickers, and not forgetting our magnificent 
Jambleton crew.  All the village community groups too, 
they are run by volunteers and have more volunteers 
helping them; the community spirit is strong in 
Hambleton, we really support each other.  Our 
volunteers are a key part of our community and the 
Parish Council greatly appreciates each one of you.  
 

THANK YOU! 

 

ACT OF REMEMBRANCE 
Thank you to everyone who 
attended the Act of 
Remembrance on 11th 
November on the Green. 
Thank you to Mr Williams, 
Hambleton Primary school 
headteacher, for the loan of 
the PA system and benches 
and for arranging for students 
to attend with parents to 
deliver their earnest words as 

part of the service.  David Brown and Janys Cliff, once 
again led the service with readings from John Parker 
and Chipping Norton.  Councillor Jeff Bramley laid a 
wreath on behalf of the Parish Council and other 
community groups sent representatives to lay wreaths 
also. 

HAMBLETON LIGHTS NIGHT 
Another successful Lights 
Night, the village is well and 
truly getting into the festive 
spirit!  Thank you to Emma 
our lovely Red Lion manager 
who pressed the button this 
year!  Even after a very busy 
day at the Red Lion Christmas 
Fair, Emma still found time to 
be our local celebrity—we’re 
very grateful, thank you! 
 
Bakes by Lily Rose offered 
some tasty treats for the 
event and the complimentary 
Mulled Wine went down well!  
Copper Top Coffee continued 
to offer Christmas themed 
drinks from the outside the 
Red Lion as Penelope Piaggio 
isn’t a fan of getting up 
slopes! 
 
It was lovely to see the 
children attend from the 
Christingle service too. 
 
The Christmas Fair, the 
Christingle and the Christmas 
Lights switch on all worked 
really well together—and a 
great crowd gathered for the 
Lights. 
 
We hope you enjoyed the 
evening!  Thank you for 
joining us!  See you for the 
Village Hall Committee’s 
Carols on the Green on 
Christmas Eve... 
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 DECEMBER 2023/JANUARY 2024 

OUR COMMUNITY 

The Wednesday Club 

The club for ladies of any age and meets on the last Wednesday of the month at 1330 in the   

village hall apart from December when the meeting is a Christmas Lunch at a local restaurant.   

• 29th November—Card making,  a lot of materials provided. 

• No meeting at the end of December 

• 31st January, 2024—AGM 

If you would like to know more about the club please contact Celia on 228649.  

We would love to see you. 

Wishing everyone a Happy Christmas and New Year.  
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 DECEMBER 2023/JANUARY 2024 

OUR COMMUNITY 

I'm a Hambleton Mum who wants to encourage others to share the benefits of pre-loved 
clothing and as such with support of the village school I have set up a new Facebook group -  
 

"Hambleton CE Primary School Uniform Buy/Sell/Giveaway" 
 

List good condition uniform you want to sell, or that you are happy to give 
away for free or find items you are looking for. There is a donation box at 
the Primary School. 

 
If you have uniform to give away/needs a repair but don’t have the time to 
sort this, get in touch and we can arrange a collection. 

hambletonprimaryuniformswap@outlook.com 
 
If you get uniform from the group for free, please consider making a small 
donation to Hambleton School funds via ParentPay (set up by the school) - 
getting uniform does not depend on this, it is completely your choice. 
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Hambleton Independence Help Group 

 
Our registered volunteers continue to offer help to village residents whether the need arises from Covid, 

which is still with us, or any other reason.  

We can help with shopping, collection from Selby Food Bank or collecting prescriptions.  We may, in 

exceptional circumstances, be able to offer help to get you to a hospital or doctors appointment but this 

will be dependent on the availability of a volunteer at the required time.   

If you need help, please: Ring one of the numbers below and we will put you in contact with a volun-

teer. Your  details will only be shared with the volunteer.  

If you have had a positive COVID 19 test please tell the person you phone so that the  volunteer is 

aware before they contact you.  

Some of the phone coordinators are still working so you may need to leave a message but we will get 

back to you.  

Celia   01757 228649             Katie   07759 520 227        Jessica    07769 266 618 

Wishing everyone a Happy Christmas and Happy Healthy New Year   

https://www.facebook.com/groups/743667560739344/?ref=share_group_link
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 DECEMBER 2023/JANUARY 2024 

www.jwmyers.co.uk 
jwmyersselby@gmail.com 

T he Hambleton 
Baby & Toddler 

Group is held every 
Wednesday from 9.30-
11.15am during term 
time in the Village Hall 
and warmly welcomes all 
pre-school children and 
their grown-ups. 

It’s £3 per session which 
includes toys to play 
with, crafts, a snack for 

the children, hot drinks 
for grown-ups and 
singing/dancing.  
 

For further information 
see our 

Facebook group:  
“Hambleton Baby 

& Toddler Group (YO8 

9HS)” or contact Emma - 

07469 209 391 

No booking required.  

OUR COMMUNITY 
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HAMBLETON HISTORY, RESEARCH & ARCHIVES ASSOCIATION 

DECEMBER 2023/JANUARY 2024 

 Hambleton History Research & Archive Association 

Finding Hambleton’s Hidden History 

 

Thank you to everyone who came to our Open Meeting on 14th October where we heard more about 

the Hill Top Farm dig and the drone flying results. 

 

We are looking at further archaeological investigation to learn more about our early    history, so 

watch this space. We will also be updating the website with more information at the beginning of the 

new year. 

 

The next open meeting in the Village Hall will be around April next year but are planning to hold an-

other sorting meeting before then, all will be welcome. We have yet to confirm a date but will adver-

tise it in plenty of time. 

 

If you would like to know more or help in anyway please contact us: 

email celiahhraa@btinternet.com or phone 01757 228649 
 

 

 

 

 

Wishing everyone a Happy Christmas and New Year 
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  LOCAL SERVICES 

8 



9 

 

NEWS FROM CHAPEL 

DECEMBER 2023/JANUARY 2024 

News from Chapel 
 

The weeks are passing by and our thoughts at Chapel are 
now focused on the festive season. 
 

Many thanks to everyone who contributed to or attended 
Pam’s MacMillan Coffee morning in September. The event 
raised over £230 which was fantastic and we all got to eat 
masses of cake! 
 

Our October Messy Church was great fun. We learned about 
the Good Samaritan and decorated gingerbread men with 
fondant bandages and strawberry jam blood. As you can 
imagine they went down a treat with the children! 
 

Sunday Club continues to thrive thanks to Margaret’s hard 
work. They do lots of fun activities on a Sunday morning and 
there is always room for more. 
 

We are having a Christmas Coffee morning on Saturday 9th 
December from 10am to 11.30am. There will be all the usual 
stalls. We desperately need to raise funds for Chapel so we 
would very much appreciate it if you popped in for a coffee 
and a mince pie. 
 

We are having a Nativity Messy Church on Sunday 17th 
December at 10.30am. Please bring your little ones along to 
learn about the true meaning of Christmas in a very fun way. 
We are having a tradition Carol Service on Sunday 24th 
December at 10.30am led by our minister Rev. Christine 
Gillespie. This would be a lovely way to begin your Christmas 
celebrations. Everyone is very welcome. 
 

There will be no service at Chapel on Christmas Day. 
There will not be a service at Hambleton Chapel on New 
Years Eve 31st December as we are joining our friends at 
Sherburn Chapel for a sectional service at 10.45am. 
 

You might have noticed a delivery van has demolished 
Chapel garden wall. Many thanks to the observant passerby 
who saw it happen and took the registration number as the 
van just drove away. It is in the hands of our insurance 
company but hopefully it will get rebuilt soon. That wall has 
survived two world wars but not the dreaded delivery man! 
 

Tea and Toast is doing really well and I’ve heard they have 
lots of fabulous Christmas activities planned. The Tea and 
Toast ladies do an amazing job week after week. 
 

As always you are very welcome to join us on a Sunday 
morning. We are a small congregation but you would be 
given a very big welcome. We hope you all have a wonderful 
Christmas and a healthy peaceful New Year 

Very best wishes 
Everyone at Hambleton Chapel 
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  OUR COMMUNITY 

DECEMBER 2023/JANUARY 2024 

Spanish lessons are back on!! 
 

- Hambleton Village Hall (Selby) 
- Tuesdays @ 5.15pm 
- Ages 7-11years 
 

To book a Taster Session for your child or to find out more: 

letslearn101@outlook.com 
 

Alternatively, visit our Facebook page: 
www.facebook.com/Letslearn2Spanish 

 

¡Hasta pronto!  

10 

http://www.facebook.com/Letslearn2Spanish
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HAMBLETON VILLAGE HALL 

DECEMBER 2023/JANUARY 2024 

HAMBLETON VILLAGE HALL NEWS 

Every year, Hambleton, at Halloween you do not let us 
down!  What a great attendance and amazing costumes 
— kids and parents!  We cannot thank you enough and 
we hope you all had a fantastic time!  Also, a MASSIVE 
Thank You to our fabulous helpers, a few pictured 
below, who turned up and worked their socks off — we 
couldn’t do it without you...  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Tickets for Breakfast with Santa sold out so quickly we had 
to add more slots!! We hope Santa is ready for you lot!!  

 

 
 

 
 

The Hambleton LOTTO is also still available to enter for 
the remainder of the year (to 24th February) - the cost is 
only £1 per month and the November prize fund was 
£118.50!  Support your Village Hall and you could win!! 

 

SEE YOU FOR CAROLS ON THE GREEN—CHRISTMAS EVE 

FROM 7PM WITH MULLED WINE, MINCE PIES AND 

PLENTY OF FESTIVE CHEER!! HO, HO, HO!! 

HAMBLETON PLAYERS:  Snow White and 
the 70’s Dwarfs!!   
The cast have been rehearsing really hard and will be 
playing to a full house each night!! The show runs from 6

-9th December and promises to be full 
of laughs and drama as usual!! 
(Remember that your regular class may 
be affected by these performances, 
please check with the class leader.) 
 

 
Visit us on Facebook   

Book the Hall for your event: 

https://hallbookingonline.com/hambleton/ 

WE WISH HAMBLETON & ALL OUR SUPPORTERS A VERY MERRY CHRISTMAS!!  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/HambletonVH
https://hallbookingonline.com/hambleton/
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Regular window cleaning slots now available. 

All aspects of exterior cleaning undertaken. 

●Gutter Clearing ●PVC Cleaning 

●Conservatories ●Decking, Patios & Drives 

Serving 300+ Hambleton residents. Give us a 

call and we will make your property sparkle. 

Mob: 07976 466 549 

Or email: 
clearviewyorks@gmail.com 

Check out our work on Social 
Media @clearviewyorks 

LOCAL SERVICES 
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  NEWS FROM ST. MARY’S CHURCH 

DECEMBER 2023/JANUARY 2024 
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Greetings from St Mary’s. 

The Interviews for a new Vicar have taken place and we 
pray that with God’s help we will find our new priest-in-
charge. 

The new School term has started, and our work with 
Open the Book continues. Christingle has ‘been and 
gone’ with the short Family Prayer Service on the 26th 
November providing the opportunity for children to 
bring their Christingles to church to be lit.  It is always a 
wonderful sight, seeing candles burning in a darkened 
church during these cold wintery days! The school 
Christmas Services are in ‘the diary’ and we look 
forward to them and the opportunity they give for 
parents to come into church.   

Advent Sunday this year falls on the first Sunday of 
December, the 3rd. The regular Service for that day is a 
Book of Common Prayer Holy Communion Service and 
this year it will be led by the Archdeacon of York, the 
Venerable Sam Rushton. During the service we will light 
the first Candle of the Church Advent Ring, just as on 
the following Tuesday we will light it, first at School 
during the Open the Book Collective Worship and then 
at Hambleton Court, when we deliver their Advent 
Rings.  

As last year, our Carol Service will be at 3:30pm on 
Sunday 17th December.  A Service of Readings and 
Carols reminding us of the Christmas Story and helping 
us prepare for New Light coming into the world.  

Christmas Eve Mass will be at 
9:00pm on the 24th December 
and once again the Church will be 
illuminated by candles. 

Our December Coffee Morning 
and Christmas Fayre will be in 
Church on the 2nd December from 9:30am. Please see 
the Church Noticeboard and Website for further details. 
From January our 1st Saturday, monthly, coffee 
mornings resume in Allison’s kitchen – from 9:30am to 
11am – tea/coffee, cake, a raffle, and fellowship. These 
events are enjoyed by those who come and provide a 
welcome addition to much needed church funds. Why 
not consider joining us – you may find you enjoy it!  

We want to say “Thank You” to all those who respect 
our request, when funerals take place, by leaving the 
road by the church clear for funeral parking.  Not 
appreciated, however, are the actions of those who 
think it appropriate to deposit used dog bags in the 
Church bins! 

Our Prayers and best wishes are with those in need, 
both within and beyond our village. 

Peace be with you and have a joyous Christmas.  

Best wishes,  St Mary’s PCC  

Baptisms, Funerals and Weddings can be arranged by 
contacting us on 01757 228553 or through the Church 
Website. 
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Dec: 
Saturday 2nd - from 9:30am  – Christmas Fayre 
Sunday 3rd    - 9:30am - Holy Communion [BCP] 
Sunday 10th  - 3:30pm - Family Holy Communion 
Sunday 17th   - 3:30pm - Carol Service * 
Sunday 24th  - 9pm - Christmas Eve Eucharist 
Sunday 31st  - No Service (Services at Selby Abbey) 

Jan: 
Saturday 6th  - 9:30am to 11:00am – Coffee Morning 
Sunday 7th      - 9:30am - Holy Communion [BCP] 
Sunday 14th    - 3:30pm - Family Holy Communion 
Sunday 21st    - 3:30pm - Family Holy Communion 
Sunday 28th    - 3:30pm - Family Prayer Service * 
[* There is no Holy Communion during this Service] 

Our Service times, and details of other relevant events*, are as follows: 
[The Church Noticeboard and Website http://www.stmaryshambleton.org.uk/ will provide more up to date information on 

forthcoming services and events]. 

http://www.stmaryshambleton.org.uk/
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  USEFUL CONTACTS  
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USEFUL CONTACTS 

Organisation Number/Email address 

Up For Yorkshire 
(Selby AVS) 

01757 291111 
www.upforyorkshire.org.uk/ 

Citizens Advice, Selby 
Advice line: 03444 111 444 
Admin line: 01757 701320 

Crimestoppers 0800 555 111 

County Councillor: 
Cliff Lunn 

01757 706159 
cllr.cliff.lunn@northyorks.gov.uk 

Dog Warden: 
Report a stray dog 

01757 705101 

Hambleton C of E Primary 
School 

01757 228391 
admin@hambleton.n-yorks.sch.uk 

Hambleton Methodist 
Chapel 

01757 228200 

Hambleton Parish Council 
Chair: Cllr Jeff  Bramley 
Clerk: Mrs Juvina Janik 

www.hambleton-pc.gov.uk 
 
info@hambleton-pc.gov.uk 

Hambleton Village Hall 
General enquiries 

 & to Book the Hall 

villagehall.hambleton@gmail.com 
www.hallbookingonline.com/
hambleton 

Independent Domestic 
Abuse Service 

01757 708956 

NHS Direct 111 

NHS Find urgent Mental 
Health support 

https://www.nhs.uk/service-
search/mental-health/find-an-
urgent-mental-health-helpline 

North Yorkshire Horizon 
(alcohol misuse service) 

01723 330 730 

Police – non emergency 101 

Saint Mary’s Church 01757 228553  

Samaritans 116 123 (Free) 

Selby Community 
Transport 

Car: 01757 708036 
Minibus: 01757 241041 

North Yorkshire Council 
northyorks.gov.uk 
0300 131 2131 

Selby War Memorial 
Hospital 

01904 724300 

CALENDAR OF UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

DECEMBER 2023 

SAT 2 
9.30-12 NOON 

CHRISTMAS FAIR, ST MARY’S 
CHURCH - SEE P.13 

WED 6 - SAT 9 
SNOW WHITE AND THE 70S 
DWARFS, VILLAGE HALL—SEE P.11 

TUES 12 
7-8PM 

PUBLIC FORUM RE PLANNING 
SEE P. 2 

THUR 14 
7-9PM 

HAMBLETON PARISH COUNCIL 
MEETING, VILLAGE HALL 

SAT 16 - SUN 17 
BREAKFAST WITH SANTA, VILLAGE 
HALL - SEE P. 11 

SUN 17 
10.30AM 

NATIVITY MESSY CHURCH @ 
METHODIST CHAPEL. SEE P.9 

SUN 17 
3.30PM 

CAROL SERVICE @ ST MARYS 
SEE P. 13 

SUN 24 
10.30AM 

CAROL SERVICE  @ METHODIST 
CHAPEL. SEE P.9 

SUN 24 
7PM 

CAROLS ON THE GREEN—SEE P.11 

SUN 24 
9PM 

CHRISTMAS EVE MASS @ ST 
MARYS. SEE P. 13 

JANUARY 2023  

THURS 11 
7-9PM 

PC MEETING 

FRI 12 DEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER 

WED 31 
WEDNESDAY CLUB AGM 
SEE P.4 

For information on Local Authority Services such as bin 

collections, highways, blue badges, fly-tipping and 

planning, please visit: https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/ 

http://www.hambleton-pc.gov.uk
http://www.hallbookingonline.com/hambleton
http://www.hallbookingonline.com/hambleton
https://www.nhs.uk/service-search/mental-health/find-an-urgent-mental-health-helpline
https://www.nhs.uk/service-search/mental-health/find-an-urgent-mental-health-helpline
https://www.nhs.uk/service-search/mental-health/find-an-urgent-mental-health-helpline
northyorks.gov.uk
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk

